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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

13th February 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

School Uniform and Planner/Diary

I would just like to remind you of our school uniform policy and expectations for your child’s school planner/diary. After half term we will be having a whole school focus on these areas and expect all children to be in the correct uniform and bring their diary/planner to school daily and take it home each evening.

Our school uniform is:

· Jade green jumper with the school logo

· White polo shirt (with a collar and with or without school logo)

· Black trousers/skirts/pinafores (with plain socks or black tights)

· Green checked or striped summer dresses (summer months)
· Black shorts (summer months)

· All black shoes

I have noticed recently there seems to be a large number of children wearing very expensive, brightly coloured trainers to school.  All pupils need to wear black shoes to school, brightly coloured trainers are non-compliant with our school uniform.   Trainers can be kept at school for PE lessons.  

PE kits:

· Jade green t-shirt with school logo or plain white t-shirt

· Black jogging bottoms or shorts

· Trainers 

· Black top/hoodie (during colder months)

All pupils need to have a PE kit in school so they can change out of their school uniform into something more comfortable and practical for the PE lesson. After half term we will be having a selection of spare kits for children to wear who do not bring their kit into school. We have the facilities in school to wash these between uses.

We understand uniform can be expensive which is why we have changed some expectations to enable some uniform to be purchased more affordably and more easily through a local company. 

Most of the uniform can be purchased from supermarkets with the exception of the embroidered items which can be ordered online through https://myclothing.com/pupil-uniform/10475.school or using our local shop in town, The Uniform Monkeys. Uniform Monkeys offer an in store service as well as online, https://theuniformmonkeys.co.uk/product-category/schoolwear/garden-city-academy 

Every child at Garden City Academy has been issued with a diary. These are used for homework, recording reading, recording motivators and communicating with your child’s teacher. After half term every child will have a reading book and diary, these will go home daily and should come back into school each morning. Children will all be provided with a diary/planner however any future replacements will incur a £3 charge.

There is a proven strong link between high expectations to increased respect, responsibility and achievement.  We will be launching our high expectations after February half term and parents will be contacted for children not in correct uniform or without their planner/diary, they will be expected to be in correct uniform as soon as possible or purchase a new diary.

Thank you for your support in this matter.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me should you have any queries regarding uniform.  More details regarding uniform can be found on our website under the ‘Parents’ tab. 

Yours sincerely

Mrs Stevenson

Headteacher

REAch2 Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales under company number 08452281 whose registered office address is REAch2 Academy Trust, Henhurst Ridge Primary Academy, Henhurst Ridge, Branston, Burton-Upon-Trent, DE13 9SZ. REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.
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